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UNDER the Resource Management Act 1991 

 
IN THE MATTER OF an appeal under clause 14 of Schedule 1 of the 

Act in relation to the Proposed Plan Change 9 
to Hawke’s Bay Regional Council’s Regional 
Resource Management Plan 

 
 
BETWEEN WAIRUA DAIRIES LIMITED 

 
Appellant 

 
 
AND     HAWKE’S BAY REGIONAL COUNCIL 
 

Respondent 
 
 
 
 
 _______________________ 

NOTICE OF NGARURORO IRRIGATION SOCIETY INCORPORATED WISH TO 

BE PARTY TO PROCEEDINGS 

14 November 2022 

 _____________________ 

 

To:  The Registrar of the Environment Court, Auckland 

1. Ngaruroro Irrigation Society Incorporated (“NIS”) wishes to be a party to 

Wairua Dairies Limited v Hawke’s Bay Regional Council ENV-2022-AKL-

000197 (the Proceedings). 

2. NIS made a submission about the subject matter of the Proceedings.  NIS 

also has an interest in the Proceedings that is greater than the interest that 

the general public. NIS represents a group of primary producers who hold 

consents to take water from the Ngaruroro River. 
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3. NIS is not a trade competitor for the purposes of section 308C or 308CA of 

the Resource Management Act 1991. 

4. NIS is interested in all parts of the Proceedings. 

5. NIS supports the relief sought for the reasons given in the Appellant’s notice 

of appeal.  

6. NIS agrees to participate in mediation or other alternative dispute resolution. 

 
_______________________ 
Mike Glazebrook 

Chair of Ngaruroro Irrigation Society Incorporated 

 

DATE: 14 November 2022 

 

Address for service: 

Ngaruroro Irrigation Society Incorporated 

c/- M Glazebrook 

103 Valley Road 

RD4 

Hastings 4174 

 

Attention: Mike Glazebrook / Mike Conner 

Telephone: 0274459795 / 0277595795 

Email: mike@glazebrooks.co.nz / mikeconnor@xtra.co.nz 

 

Advice 

If you have any question about this notice, contact the Environment Court in 

Auckland, Wellington, or Christchurch. 


